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Moore & Villerejo (sic.) comment 
 
 In their article in this issue, Lichtenberg et al. defend their use of 
subjective estimates (see "Kentucky Windage," Choices Third Quarter 1996) to 
create a data base for economic analysis of pesticide regulation. Subjective 
data, they argue, is acceptable in scientific research because it reduces costs 
and allows for quick response time. We feel there is no place in scientific 
investigations where expediency and economy are more important than accuracy. A 
model cannot be validated if the data base is only personal judgment. 
 Lichtenberg et al. miss our point concerning the impact of industry 
structure on the flexibility to adjust to pesticide cancellations. The 
California/Arizona lettuce industry is ologopolistic. A very few large 
grower/shippers own or contract lettuce production in all the climatic zones of 
the region. They are diversified over time, place, and commodity; thus, they can 
shift production within and among production areas based on comparative 
advantage, minimizing the impact of any technological constraints. 
 The third area is the impact of pesticides on the environment. First, they 
state that no information is available on target pests. All applications for 
restricted pesticide use permits in California require reporting the commodity, 
pesticide, and the target pest. Second, they claim that "pesticide poisonings of 
farmworkers are rare." Doctors reports of pesticide illness in California for 
the six years prior to cancellation of parathion averaged over twenty-two cases 
per year. Rareness is in the eye of the beholder. If you are working in a 
lettuce field when the crop duster comes over, you don't think in terms of 
"rare." 
 The statement, "partial information is clearly better than none" is also 
raised in defense. We would respond that partial information is valuable but 
only if it is accurate. In this case, we have demonstrated that it is not. What 
is the value of erroneous information? 
The topic of EPA contracting only for analysis of impacts on food and fiber 
markets requires researchers to ignore the non-market impacts of the 
cancellation decision. This creates an ethics problem for the profession. Should 
we accept research funds knowing there serious economic impacts to farm workers 
and the environment which we are not allowed to investigate? Is this a 
politicization of the academic research agenda? 
In summary, our colleagues have attempted to justify use of an erroneous 
subjective data base, ignoring the original pesticide efficacy studies mandated 
by EPA which are a matter of public record. A wise person once said. "If you 
don't have time to do the job right the first time, when will you have time to 
correct it?" 
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